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The U.S. Consumer Product Safety Commission has reports incidents including deaths in which people's hair was sucked 
into the suction fitting drain of a spa, hot tub, or whirlpool bathtub, causing the victims' heads to be held under water. The 
suction from drain outlets is strong enough to cause entrapment of hair or body parts, and drowning. Most accidents with 
drain outlets involve people with hair that is shoulder-length or longer. 
 
Hair entrapment occurs when a bather's hair becomes entangled in a suction fitting drain cover as the water and hair are 
drawn powerfully through the drain. In several incidents, children were playing a "hold your breath the longest" game, 
leaning forward in the water and permitting their long hair to be sucked into the drain.  
 
Here are some safety precautions to help prevent hair entrapment in your spa, hot tub, or whirlpool bathtub: 
 
There is a voluntary standard for drain covers (ASME/ANSI A112.19.8M-1987) that should help reduce hair entrapment. 
Ask your dealer about drain covers that meet this voluntary standard. 
 
Keep long hair away from the suction fitting drain cover. Wear a bathing cap or pin hair up if you have long hair. 
 
Never allow a child to play in a way that could permit the child's hair to come near the drain cover. Always supervise 
children around a spa, hot tub, whirlpool bathtub, wading pool, or swimming pool. 
 
If drain cover is missing or broken, shut down the spa until drain cover is replaced. 
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Send the link for this page to a friend! Consumers can obtain this publication and additional publication information from 
the Publications section of CPSC's web site or by sending your publication request to info@cpsc.gov.  

This document is in the public domain. It may be reproduced without change in part or whole by an individual or 
organization without permission. If it is reproduced, however, the Commission would appreciate knowing how it is used. 
Write the U.S. Consumer Product Safety Commission, Office of Information and Public Affairs, Washington, D.C. 20207 or 
send an e-mail to info@cpsc.gov.  

The U.S. Consumer Product Safety Commission is charged with protecting the public from unreasonable risks of serious 
injury or death from more than 15,000 types of consumer products under the agency's jurisdiction. Deaths, injuries and 
property damage from consumer product incidents cost the nation more than $700 billion annually. The CPSC is 
committed to protecting consumers and families from products that pose a fire, electrical, chemical, or mechanical hazard 
or can injure children. The CPSC's work to ensure the safety of consumer products - such as toys, cribs, power tools, 
cigarette lighters, and household chemicals - contributed significantly to the 30 percent decline in the rate of deaths and 
injuries associated with consumer products over the past 30 years. 

To report a dangerous product or a product-related injury, call CPSC's hotline at (800) 638-2772 or CPSC's teletypewriter 
at (800) 638-8270, or visit CPSC's web site at www.cpsc.gov/talk.html. To join a CPSC email subscription list, please go 
to www.cpsc.gov/cpsclist.asp. Consumers can obtain this release and recall information at CPSC's Web site at 
www.cpsc.gov. 
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